NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS
BOARD MEETING OCTOBER 30, 2010

The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda
Westergaard, Chair, at 8:55 a.m. at Dahl’s on East 33 Street on Saturday, October 2,
2010. In attendance were Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Carole Westbrook, Marylyn
Bruce, Marge Ramsey, and Linda Westergaard. Valerie Madison was absent.

Linda Westergaard gave Marge two checks for membership; Jim Wickham and Douglas
Acres Neighborhood Association. To date, we have six individual memberships and one
neighborhood association for 2011.

Linda passed out calendars for 2011 and there was a discussion following regarding the
dates and she will bring this up at the regular meeting on Monday.

She will have someone from Salvation Army come to our October meeting regarding bell
rnging. Maybe we can sign up as a group to ring bells for a shift.

Speakers for future meetings — we discussed having North High and East High principals
come to a meeting to speak. We will plan on having someone talk to us regarding
Senior College; we also thought we would ask our newly elected representatives speak
to us in February or March; we will ask Bob Mahaffey and Rita Connor at a meeting.

Next was the December 6 Holiday party. We will be there at 4:30 to set up. Carole will
bring paper items, Norm is providing hot cider, and the board will bring treats such as
cookies, etc. Linda will check with Hy-Vee to see if they will give us any specials. Linda
will also make an invite list inviting all elected officials.

The campaign was discussed and how negative it is. There was discussion regarding
helping in Tom Hockensmith's campaign office on election day which is Tuesday.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marge Ramsey
Secretary/Treasurer



